NOR: 70 (some relocation of pupils) + 11 confirmed to join us in Reception 2024 (+ 1 more interested)

Local Grants - we reach out to local charities e.g. Creys, Village Fayre, Rose Charity, Fudge Trust, Lions to develop/enhance of learning environment for our pupils and also support those most in need e.g. unable to afford to pay for school residentials

School Grounds - we are working hard, as are parents, to develop/improve the school grounds e.g. playground project and Secret Garden. Both boost our selling point and also promote social and emotional health for our pupils.

School Maintenance - there are a lot of maintenance jobs that need completing on site e.g. fence panels, roofing, windows replacing etc. The LA will be completing this jobs soon.

The Nest - The LA have been in touch with Longleat regarding the urgent need for the demolition of the mobile building over the summer holidays as it poses several health and safety concerns. The LA sent out a contractor to quote for the demolition, tarmacking and fencing to secure the site however they  believe that it is Longleat's responsibility to do/pay for the job as it is their building. Ben Short finally returned Sara's email on the last day of term asking to come in to view the property with a contractor this week - I offered to come in today/tomorrow morning but have not heard anything back from them (they might have only have replied to admin@).

The Manor - still out of use due to significantly bowing floorboards, continuing to wait for decision about who is repsonsible for the work Longleat or LA.

School Travel Plan - we are working to complete a new school travel plan and fully support the village's intention to apply for a slower speed limit outside of the school. We try to keep a steady flow of traffic when possible during higher congestion times such as drop-off/pick-up times and also encourage families to park elsewhere and walk.

We have been made aware of some anti-social behaviour in the village, potentially a villager, usually at drop-off times in the morning and seems to single out certain parents and becomes quite abusive - the police are investigating and have asked that anything further is reported immediately.

Car Parking - is it possible to have the stingers cut/strimmed as it becomes very difficult to enter/exit vehicles during the summer months. 

Hiking club - the school have a hiking club during term 6. It is a great opportunity to take our pupils out to explore the local area and enthuse a love of walking. Are footpaths being regularly strimmed/cut back during the summer months? We really like the new footpath signs around the local area.

Sports Week (1st-5th July) - we will be based down at the village hall for a couple of days making use of the hall, field and tennis courts.

Book Swap - have the village considered making a 'book swap' zone somewhere in the village? This is something that we would love to support and encourage.


